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Thanks very much, David for that kind introduction.

I would also like to take a moment to thank Jay and Dave for making this
year’s conference happen.

The United States is delighted to host the World Gas Conference this year in
the nation’s capital for the first time since 1988 – 30 years.

I know there is quite a prestigious panel coming up after me –David
Rubenstein, Mike Wirth, and Darren Woods are among the participants. I’m glad
I’m speaking before them and not after them – that’s a tough act to follow.

I am glad to be here today alongside my Department of Energy colleagues to
reaffirm our commitment to harnessing the power of energy to economically
benefit the American people and our allies and partners.

For all of you here, no matter your role, your work in the energy system
affects everywhere we at the State Department conduct foreign policy on a
daily basis. Today, more than ever, energy plays a significant and far-
reaching role in global economic security. Energy has ripple effects on
countries’ internal affairs and economies, on their respective export and
import policies, and on trade relations with neighboring countries and far-
off partners, alike.

I want to begin by describing where the United States stands in the global
energy ecosystem. Ten years ago, the United States was facing a potential
shortage of natural gas. We were building LNG import terminals, and gearing
up to receive gas from other countries and other sources.

But thanks to the energy awakening of the last ten years, America has
solidified its role at the center of the global energy system and has become
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an emerging energy exporting superpower – especially in the natural gas
sector.

From energy scarcity to energy abundance, this amazing turnaround means a new
day for the global energy economy.

This boom has resulted in vastly improved economic fortunes for countless
Americans. The upstream oil and gas industry alone has created hundreds of
thousands of jobs and brought previously unknown prosperity to communities in
North Dakota, Ohio, Pennsylvania, and across the United States. This is to
say nothing of the enormous opportunities in the midstream and downstream
sectors that so many of you in this room have helped to create.

 

The wealth and opportunity that this awakening has brought to the American
people is now providing benefits overseas as well. Where economic diplomacy
is concerned, we believe that the transformation of the U.S. energy sector
will serve as a model for how other nations can generate greater prosperity,
greater energy security, and – by extension – greater national security.

 

An ample supply of affordable, market-driven energy is essential to
geopolitical stability. Across the world, political actors have leveraged
energy scarcity for their own benefit. They have used energy as a political
weapon, hindering global economic growth and sparking regional instability in
various parts of the world.

This Administration commits that the United States will not use energy as a
coercive tool. We will remain a reliable energy partner and will not “shut
off the gas” when others need it the most. Our goal is to keep markets open,
transparent, and free of manipulation and political coercion. Those of us old
enough to remember the OPEC crises of the 1970s or those who live in Central
and Eastern Europe today know what it is like to suffer politically-motivated
energy supply cut-offs, and today we have a responsibility to extend our hand
to offer a solution.

To counter these malign actors effectively, we must work towards an open and
truly global gas market. This will drive economic growth across the world and
provide energy and economic security for our allies and partners. Energy must
be market-driven, not controlled by political actors. As the President said
last summer, he is “firmly committed to open, fair, and competitive markets
for global energy trade.”

As stakeholders in the new energy economy we must be united and speak with
one voice. We cannot let malign actors use energy to divide us. That is the
strength of the U.S. model: we don’t direct energy resources or investments
for political purposes. We create the conditions to let the market work. And
when the market works, we all win.

The United States seeks greater access to energy markets, fewer barriers to
energy trade and development, and stronger energy security – not just for



ourselves, but also for allies and partners across the globe. At home, the
Presidential Executive Order on Promoting Energy Independence and Economic
Growth has opened and enhanced the market by encouraging domestic production,
promoting exports, and streamlining regulatory processes across the entire
energy sector.

But the United States is only one part of this equation. Gas has the
potential to transform both developed and developing economies worldwide, and
together, we can tap into that potential to alter the energy landscape for
global stakeholders.

All around the world, countries are discovering new reserves of gas, or are
realizing that associated gas of oil finds could be monetized. We must
collaborate to effectively develop the necessary infrastructure, such as
import terminals and pipelines, to facilitate the creation of a truly global
gas market that drives economic growth and bolsters energy security.

This is where we turn to you – the leaders of the energy economy. We can’t do
this important work without you, and we want to help. The United States is
eager to help companies enter new international markets.

Today, the State Department is home to the Bureau of Energy Resources and the
Bureau of Economic and Business Affairs in Washington, and another 1,500
economic officers at posts worldwide. They are here for you. If you travel on
international business, please use our embassies. We have officers who can
provide expert insights on political and market conditions in every country
in the world. Knowing where to go can be daunting, but U.S. government
agencies can help navigate the way.

Last year, the United States helped tell our energy story – with the support
of companies like Chevron and ExxonMobil – at the U.S. pavilion at Expo 2017
in Astana, Kazakhstan. This month we announced our private sector partner to
design, build, operate, and fundraise for the U.S. pavilion at the next
World’s Fair – Expo 2020 – in Dubai. The Expo in Dubai will be the world’s
largest gathering in 2020, with 25 million visitors during the six months of
its operation. This is the first World’s Fair to take place in the Middle
East, North Africa, or South Asia and an opportunity to highlight American
ingenuity and leadership in commerce and culture, particularly in the field
of mobility – which all of you help to facilitate. We hope that you will
consider participating in the U.S. pavilion in Dubai at Expo 2020.

Finally, here in the United States, we will stay true to our “all of the
above” approach to our own energy security. That includes ensuring access to
affordable and reliable energy and the cleaner use of fossil fuels.
Unleashing our abundant energy resources – coal, natural gas, petroleum,
renewables, improved energy efficiency, and nuclear power – stimulates the
economy and builds a foundation for future growth.

We look forward to what the next decade has in store for the energy sector.
And, we especially look forward to working with all of you to increase global
economic security and strengthen energy security, worldwide.



We are hopeful that by the time the next conference takes place, we will have
made significant progress on all these fronts.

Thank you again for having me here today. I wish you the best in your
remaining engagements and continuing discussions here, at this year’s World
Gas Conference.

Thank you.
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On behalf of the President and all American people, I send best wishes and
congratulations on your Statehood Day. We value Croatia as our NATO Ally and
partner and admire your many achievements since independence.

Croatia is a close friend, and our shared belief in democracy strengthens our
bond immeasurably. We deeply appreciate Croatia’s commitment to transatlantic
and global security. Nowhere is this more evident than in your many
contributions to NATO operations, such as in training Afghan national forces.
We are proud to have you as a partner as we work together to support human
rights, promote democracy, and fight corruption and global violence.

We are confident that our friendship will deepen and broaden in the future,
and I wish the Croatian people a happy Dan Drzavnosti.
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The United States and the Kingdom of Morocco, under the auspices of the
Global Counterterrorism Forum (GCTF) – and in partnership with the
International Institute for Justice and Rule of Law (IIJ) – held a final
coordination meeting to review the good practices document developed as part
of the Initiative to Address Homegrown Terrorism in Rabat, Morocco on June
25, 2018.

Homegrown terrorists who have never set foot in Syria or Iraq are carrying
out attacks at increased levels while being inspired, directed, or enabled by
ISIS, al-Qa’ida, and other terrorist groups. The Homegrown Terrorism
Initiative is one of many GCTF efforts to address the terrorist threat. The
yearlong initiative brought together government officials, criminal justice
practitioners, academics, and non-governmental representatives from around
the world. Participants discussed the trends and issues associated with
homegrown terrorism and the available tools and programs to address it.

A launch event was held in Malta on November 15-16, 2017, followed by two
IIJ-led practitioner workshops. The findings from these workshops laid the
foundation for a set of non-binding good practices for policymakers and
practitioners on preventing, detecting, intervening, and responding to
homegrown terrorists. Participants in Morocco reviewed and discussed the
draft good practices to identify and address any remaining gaps in the
document. The good practices document will be put forward for endorsement at
the 2018 GCTF Ministerial Meeting in September 2018.
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The United States strongly condemns yesterday’s Houthi missile launch
directed at Riyadh. These actions only exacerbate the conflict in Yemen and
deepen mistrust. We stand firmly with our Saudi partners in defending their
borders against these continued threats. We continue to urge all parties to
work with UN Special Envoy Martin Griffiths toward a political settlement and
an end to the conflict in Yemen.
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in Pakistan for World Cup Outreach

Media Note
Office of the Spokesperson

Washington, DC
June 25, 2018

In partnership with U.S. Soccer, former U.S. national soccer team members
Tony Sanneh and Lorrie Fair Allen will be traveling to Pakistan from June 24-
July 1 (during the FIFA World Cup) as the State Department’s first Sports
Envoys to Pakistan. Their U.S.-government sponsored trip is part of
continuing American efforts to help youth in Pakistan develop skills to
contribute positively to their communities.

The Sports Envoys will work with youth and coaches in Islamabad, Karachi, and
surrounding areas, hosting daily clinics and motivational sessions for
Pakistan’s diverse communities, including girls from underserved parts of
Peshawar. Sanneh and Fair Allen will also connect with Pakistan-U.S. Alumni
Network (PUAN) members via a Facebook Live program.

In Karachi, the Sports Envoys will provide soccer skills training and convey
messages of leadership, teamwork, and inclusion to multiple soccer clubs and
academies, including several organizations dedicated to increasing sports
inclusivity for girls and women. They will also join World Cup 2018 watch
parties and engage with the media and fans in Pakistan.

The World Cup is an opportunity to showcase U.S. sports diplomacy while also
providing people with an opportunity to learn about different cultures and
connect with fellow soccer fans around the world. Since 2002, the State
Department’s Bureau of Educational and Cultural Affairs (ECA) has been
harnessing the global passion for soccer, among the full spectrum of sports,
to build bridges, reach out to new audiences, and promote inclusivity through
its Sports Diplomacy office.

For press inquiries in the United States, contact ECA-Press@state.gov. You
can follow the Pakistan soccer outreach program on Twitter (@USEmbIslamabad
and @USConsulateKhi) and Facebook (@pakistan.usembassy and
@karachi.usconsulate). To learn more about State Department sports diplomacy,
follow the program on Twitter @SportsDiplomacy.
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